Memorandum

To: PRB Case File #2010-012

Thru: Lt. Gibbons, ID 0718

From: Sgt. Walters, ID 2151

Date: April 21, 2010

Subject: Contact Information LCSO/Charles Bullock

On thss date, I received a call from Deputy T.J. Guetler of the LCSO. He stated that
on August 21, 2009 he had contact with Charles Bullock due to a suspicious incident
involving a w/m subject watching a young child in a changing room at the beach. Deputy
Guetler stated he made contact with Charles Bullock, and that Mr. Bullock identified himself
as a Collier County Deputy Sheriff and provided credentials as proof of his employment.
Deputy Guetler documented the encounter and informed his commander Captain Powell
(Now Major Powell). Captain Powell informed Deputy Guetler that he would notify a
contact at the Collier County Sheriff’s Office. Deputy Guetler forwarded a copy of his Field
Interview/Citizen Contact Document #428930. A review of Charles Bullock Time Entry
Report showed that he was off duty on August 21, 2009.

On this date, I contacted Major Powell to ascertain if this encounter and the
circumstances of the encounter were forwarded to the Collier County Sheriff's Office.
Major Powell stated that the deputies on scene initiated an investigation of the incident. He
stated that contact was made with the Sex Crimes Investigators, and that it was later
determined that there were no particular elements either substantiated or given by witness(s)
that would support the commission of a crime. Therefore, a decision was made not to
notify the Collier County Sheriff’s Office of the encounter.

Respectfully requested,

RN, =

Sergeant Scott Walters, 1D #2151



